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Please join us in celebrating the bar mitzvah of Zachary
Schnurr on October 14, 2023, when he will be honored
during shabbat morning services with being called to
the Torah for the first time. We thank Emily and Otto,

Zachary’s proud parents, for hosting the
congregational kiddush luncheon then. Mazel tov,

Zachary!

We’ll share soups in the Sukkah on Sunday,
October 1st, from 11:30 to about 1— please join
us for a sampling of great soups,  bread, and
cheese and for a short Sukkot celebration.
Please email lizharrow@gmail.com for further
details.







Saturday Service Schedule 
October 7, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom  with Rabbi Matthew - Kol Haneshamah

October 14, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom  with Rabbi Matthew - Kol Haneshamah
October 21, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom  with Rabbi Matthew - Sim Shalom

October 28, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom  with Rabbi Matthew - Kol Haneshamah
 

From the Desk of Rabbi Matthew





New Members

 Gabriel Biber
Laura & Adam Colton

Amelia Dornbush
Janson Hanflik

Courtney & Bethany Hollender
John Jones

Ruth Mendel
Lewis & Monica Resnik 

Pam Sebrell
Candace Worthington 



KIvunim





Our next meeting will be Wednesday, October 25, 2023, at 1pm on zoom.  
We'll be discussing How to Find Your Way in the Dark by Derek B. Miller.  
This novel was a finalist for the National Jewish Book Award 2021.  It is a

coming-of-age story set against the backdrop of WWII and the many faces
of anti-semitism in the U.S.

Discussion Leader:  Liz Kaufman

Hadassah Book Club



I hope you were able to attend at least some of the services of our recently
concluded High Holidays celebration.  The spirit was high, and the attendance
was as well.  It was wonderful to see so many join by Zoom, including some
from a great distance.  And we had a few visitors from KI’s past who joined us
in person, which was a delight.
 So many people did so much to make these High Holidays a success.  I could
name many of them, but I would be sure to miss some. So just let me say a
heartfelt ‘Thank You’ to all the many volunteers, whose collective effort is so
much appreciated.
 I do want to single out for special mention our Rabbi, Matthew Kaufman.  I
am sure that even on Zoom you could notice that Matthew was often sitting
down at the bimah.  He has been for some days now in a great deal of pain
with a foot ailment.  Despite that, I can tell you that he never once
complained, made excuses, or begged off duties or expectations.  He not only
carried on, but he did so with his usual high energy, engagement, and
professionalism.  We are very fortunate to have him with us.                                    
Doug Moffat

  https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCDk5UQSB1AztKBP9s7Bl4Kw 

 Copy and paste the link below to check out KI's You
Tube channel.  We also have private videos

available to view.  If you missed a past program, we
may have it on our channel.  Just email the office for

private link.



 

Daniel Glickman Memorial Fund 
Ken and Karen Glickman

Building Fund
William Hochman

Toba Kaplowitz
Sheryl Groden

Liz Harrow
Nancy Pogel





Member News
Rabbi Matthew's drop-in office hours are on Sundays from
11-1 and on Wednesdays from 3-5. Appointment times
outside of drop-in hours may be arranged by emailing Rabbi
Matthew at KIrabbim@gmail.com. Rabbi Matthew’s regular
work schedule is on Sundays, Wednesdays, and most
Saturdays. Congregants can generally expect responses to
non-urgent matters on one of those days. The rabbi will be
available outside of his regular work schedule for urgent
matters. In case of emergency, please phone Rabbi Matthew
at (517) 582-4155.

KI's Bikkur Cholim - If you know of any KI member who is ill
or injured please inform either Rabbi Matthew at
kirabbim@gmail.com or 517- 582-4155 or Robin Willner at
ronit24@sbcglobal.net of KI's Bikkur Cholim so that we may
provide help and support as needed. Please let Rabbi
Kaufman know if you or someone in your family is in need of
special prayer support.

Paypal donate button is up and running on our website.  
Copy and paste  the link below or scan the 

QR code to donate to KI 



 Yahrzeits

 

                      The KI Kiddush -- an easy KI volunteer job.  
Only you can keep our KI Kiddush going.

To sign up to be the host of our volunteer KI kiddushes please do the
following:
1) Go to https://kehillatisrael.net/
2) Click on "Member Section"
3) Click on Kiddush Sign-up Form
4)  Pick a date when you can help out as the kiddush coordinator.  

Easy job -- set up the social hall; clean after kiddush; defrost a challah from the
freezer; bring a dozen bagels.

Contact Kate Farley at katefarley246@gmail.com

Sheila Kollenberg, 18 Tishrei, October 3
Chuck Ellstein, 21 Tishrei, October 6

Martin Balaban, 28 Tishrei, October 13
Ada Finifter, 1 Cheshvan, October 16
Toni Pollak, 2 Cheshvan, October 17

Annika Berry, 10 Cheshvan, October 25
Nicolas Messe, 14 Cheshvan, October 29



Monthly Board Meeting on Wednesday
 October 11, 7:00  pm on Zoom

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Board of Directors
Doug Moffat – President – 2024

Kirsten Fermaglich – Executive VP – 2024
Marc Speiser - Secretary -  2025

Leon Puttler – VP for Finance – 2024
 Ody Norkin– VP for Facilities – 2024

Richard Block/Gail Richmond – VP for Religious Affairs – 2024
Arlene Sharkey – VP for Education – 2024

Liz Harrow – VP for Programs – 2024
Robin Willner – First Trustee – 2024

Alene Dixon - Trustee - 2025
Emily Schnurr – Trustee – 2024

Brian Kalt - Trustee - 2025
Laura Yares - Trustee - 2025
Neil Gordon – Past President 

__________________________________________________
WE HAVE ADDED MORE DATES TO OUR TORAH & 

HAFTARAH SIGN-UP
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1273RVz5LmC8EDS3O3mvdtvU-

PkZUMrzWpFH-0ylSl68/edit?ts=604a403d#gid=0  (copy and paste into your
browser)  sign up to give a dvar or chant Torah/haftarah. If you don't see the date

you want, please reach out to kikatherineb@gmail.com. 

Zoom Gabbaim for Shabbat Services - If you are comfortable using Zoom (or
would like to learn more), please contact Judy Spanogle at

kikatherineb@gmail.com (this is open to teens as well as adults).



 Community Events








